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 Hot Line Number 47 – 10 May 2018 

Centre Finals 

The finals were completed last Sunday and we can report success with 
Women’s Triples (Angela Boyd, Kirsten Rowe and Emily Miller) and the 
Men’s Watson Shield (Hamish Wilson, Richard Hocking, Mike Small, 
Robin Howman, Kevin Rowe, Kevin Gore, Ross Bell, Craig Schroder, 
Bruce Wakefield and Barry Williams). Congratulations to them all. 
Commiserations to Hamish and Richard who had to backup 
immediately after the Watson Shield and were runners up in the Men’s 
Pairs. 

Indoor Bowls 

Indoor bowls will start this Friday 11th may starting at 1 pm in the 
dining room. Everyone is welcome to join us on Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Fridays, rain hail or shine. If you have never played 
before, no problem just bring your usual bowls and enjoy the 
experience of bowling without wind or frost in a warm dry environment. 
If you need any more information contact Don Lyall. 

Winter Bar Roster 

The Winter Bar Roster is on the second attachment with this Hot Line. 
Please check to see when you have been scheduled on the roster and 
add the date to your diary. If you find you are unable to do the 
scheduled duty can you please arrange a replacement and advise your 
Shift Manager. 

Club Lounge Bookings 

The Club lounge has been booked for a private function on Saturday 
12th of May 2018 and Saturday the 26th of May 2018 as well. Those 
who wish to imbibe can do so together at the Little Brown Jug where 
mine-host is Peter (PK) Kearney and who assures you of a warm 
welcome on either Saturday. We apologise for any inconvenience 
caused and thank you for your co-operation in these instances. 

 

Bowls Canterbury Awards Finalists 

 The club is well represented – Good luck on Awards night.  
  
 Finalists for the 2017/18 season are as follows: 
  

Volunteer of the Year 
John Bennison (Bowls Hornby)  
Denese MacFarlane (Fendalton)  
Rex Stapleton (Woolston Park)  
Graham Thomson (Bowls Papanui)  
Bruce Wallace (Burnside) 

  
Administrator of the Year 
Ross Groves (Belfast)  
Robin Odams (Fendalton) 
David Thompson (Barrington United) 
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Official of the Year 
Robert Clark (Burnside) 
Graeme Hooper (Belfast) 
Ann Wright (Bowls Hornby) 

 
Greenkeeper of the Year 
Eric Allison (Belfast) 
Murray Dickson (Cheviot) 
Alan Gill (Kaiapoi Club) 
Terry Stewart (Fendalton) 

 
Coach of the Year 
Raelene Peters – Canterbury Intercentre Women’s Team  
Graeme Rees – NZ Development Squad  
Kevin Smith – Canterbury Blind Bowls Team 
  
Team of the Year 
Canterbury Blind Bowls Team 
Canterbury Women’s National Intercentre Team 
 
Sportswomen of the Year 
Tayla Bruce (Burnside) 
Mandy Boyd (Burnside) 
 
Sportsman of the Year 
Richard Hocking (Burnside) 
Bruce Wakefield (Burnside) 
  
Club of the Year 
Papanui Club 
Parklands Bowling Club 
Woodend Bowling Club 
Woolston Park Bowling Club 

  
Winners will be announced at the Centre Awards evening on Saturday 26 May. If you have not 
booked your tickets; please contact Brenda Turner or the Bowls Canterbury office. 

 

From the Editor’s Desk 

The list of Award Finalists includes many Burnsiders who have exceled on and off the green. Once 
again it proves this club is in good heart but we need to show this in members stepping up to the 
plate and nominating for the Executive and other positions. Nominations close May 28 and forms 
can be found in the foyer or from Brenda Turner. 

 

“It’s only after you’ve stepped outside your comfort zone that you begin to change, grow, and 
transform.”  
― Roy T. Bennett (American Politician) 

 

 

 

 


